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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

The Board reviewed our existing fee schedule over the last few weeks and made a few changes to identify areas to increase revenue for MCDC without raising the cost of tuition.

Waitlist Fee. Increased from $25 to $100 effective 1 August 2022. MCDC has long charged $25 for new families to apply for our waitlist. Current enrolled families do not need to pay to add a child to the waitlist. We surveyed both other NASA and Huntsville daycares, and found most are charging at least $50, with Ardent charging $200 and Heritage $250. 

Annual Membership Fee. Increased to $100 for all families effective 1 August 2022. Previously, current families were charged $75 while waitlist families were charge a pro-rated fee based on when they joined the waitlist. To simplify our fee structure while increasing revenue, all families will be charged $100 during our annual re-enrollment period. 

Annual Administrative Fee. Increased to $50 per child for all enrolled children effective 1 August 2022. Previously known as a registration fee, all enrolled children were charged $35. 

Delayed Enrollment Fee. We also made a big change to our enrollment process. When the registrar offers a family an open spot at MCDC, previously families were allowed to delay enrollment up to 2 weeks without being charged tuition to hold the spot. This meant MCDC could be without revenue for that timeframe. Effective 8 July 2022, families wishing to accept a spot at MCDC have been required to begin paying tuition on the offered date to secure the spot. This small process change will ensure MCDC doesn’t lose up to $500 per child.

We know we’re sending a lot of financial updates over the last few weeks. As a Board we are also drafting updates to MCDC’s bylaws and policies and developing an updated fundraising plan among a host of other items! We know that to balance low tuition with competitive salaries in this era of high inflation we need to review our limited revenue sources so that has been one of our top priorities as we get closer to the fall when we prepare our annual budget.

Please let us know if you have any questions!

MCDC Board of Directors

mcdcboardofdirectors@gmail.com
From the Director….!

So many changes this month at MCDC!  We have said some very sad good-byes to those children leaving for kindergarten and other pre-k programs.  It is so bittersweet to bid them farewell.  I have every confidence that they will all thrive at their new schools with the incredible foundation that the staff here have poured into them over the years.  With those sad good-byes, we get to watch others promote to new classrooms and welcome in some new students.  Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions about your new classrooms!   

Thank you so much to everyone who contributed to the August Happy Cart.  The staff had so much fun making their ice cream sundaes and I’ve seen several of them sporting their new lanyards! It really means so much to the staff to know they are being thought of and appreciated.

We offer several different opportunities for extracurricular activities that take place during the school day.  Those include Private Piano Lessons by Faith McCoy (any age), Soccer Shots (ages 2 and up), Big Green Bus (gymnastics; ages 2 and up), Martial Arts (ages 3 and up) and Brain Builders (ages 3 and up).  Please contact us if you would like any information about these activities.  These are at an extra cost and optional.  Payments are made directly to these programs.  This month on the 18th, Martial Arts will be allowing all preschool aged children to demo a class and will be available that day to answer any questions at pick up.  Also, this month on the 26th, Soccer Shots will be taking all children ages 2 and up for a demo class.  


We are so glad to have Amy Holland offering speech and language screenings to our students again this year on August 24th. These screenings are typically for children ages 2 and older. Forms were emailed and hard copies are available on the front desk.  Forms and payments can be turned into the front office prior to the 24th.  


Each year in the month of August MCDC celebrates International Week.  Each classroom will pick a country/region that they will represent.  The teachers will share information with the children about that country/region and what it is like to be a child in a different part of the world.  If you originate from a different part of the world and can contribute some knowledge and materials, please let your child’s teacher know.  This is always such a fun and informative week.  This year International Week will take place August 22nd-26th.   


We wish everyone an incredible month with the hope of some cooler weather!

Kelli Wright, Director
Upcoming Events:

August 2nd=

Happy Cart
August 5th=
Board Meeting 10am

August 18th=
Martial Arts Demo for Preschool

August 19th=
Board Meeting 10am

August 20th=
UCP Training; 8am-10am and 10am-12pm

August 22nd-26th=
International Week

August 24th=
Speech and Language Screenings (2yrs and older)

August 25th=
Staff Meeting

August 26th=
Soccer Shots Demo for 2yr olds and up
Coming Up in September:
Tina out 1st-6th
Board Meetings 2nd, 16th and 30th 

Center Closed 5th
UCP Training at MCDC 6pm-8pm

MCDC Anniversary Picnic 5:30pm

Hello from (Infant A)

Hello Parents of Infant A! Whew!  Is it hot enough for you?  We are so thankful we are getting close to the end of summer.  These heat waves have been just unbearable.  Speaking of the heat, please remember to send several pairs of weather appropriate clothing to be kept here in the event of an accident happening.  Another good thing for us to have on hand is age-appropriate sunblock.  I believe your infant must be 6 months or older to use it and we must have a note from your doctor.  We will only apply it on days that we will be going outside.  Our infants are continuing to learn more about their surroundings and are continually developing their large and small motor skills.  Next month, we will be doing some fun sensory activities.  Lastly, we have had to say goodbye to some of our older more mobile infants and help to some of our incoming younger infants.  We will miss the ones moving up but know they will be in terrific hands with their new teachers.

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

 Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies.  As our babies grow and get older a few may have separation distress.  Separations are difficult for young children.  Children younger than 8 months of age experience little separation distress.  After that, it rises rapidly in both incidences and intensity to a peak at about 12 twelves.  It then slowly drops over the next few years.  While some may think it’s easier to slip away unnoticed while their child is distracted, separation distress can be worse if the child looks around and the parent is gone.  Here are a few tips: remember the separation distress will pass with reading the child’s cues and have a goodbye routine (remember routines create predictability and reassurance that even though mom and dad leave they will come back).  Attachment is a crucial value of a good relationships, as the scientist Brie Bronfenbrenner had a fun yet accurate way to summarize the importance of attachment.  He wrote that to develop normally, a child needs the enduring, irrational involvement. This means attachments help build social and emotional skills for life.  Have a great month!
Farmtastic (Creeper A)
Welcome to the farm crew.  We are already into the month of August and here are out plans for what we will do.  We will have a study of animals and see how they look.  We will even find them in story books.  We will try to copy how they walk and make the sounds they make when trying to talk.  We will look at what their babies are like and see where they live.  We will try to draw them too.  The animals we will be studying are lion, duck, cow, dog, and frog.  You are welcome to join us.  😊  M, L, and K  Thank you to everyone who sent well wishes and joined in the surprise birthday party for me on Friday, July 22nd.  You sure know how to make an old girl feel young.  Blessings to you all!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

For the month of August our theme will be transportation.  We will study cars, planes, trains, and buses.  We hope to see or hear planes flying.  The mornings are starting to cook off and we hope to get the class outside more. 
Reminders:

· Please bring sunscreen and a doctor’s note for sunscreen

· Please being shoes and socks to wear outside

· Please apply sunscreen before you come to class in the mornings

August is going to be a hoot!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy August Toddler A! It’s almost the end of summer! We are looking forward to the cooler weather coming soon.  I know the teachers are excited for the change in the weather! Outdoor play is the best!!

This month we will be learning about big vehicles!  Our class is obsessed with buses, construction trucks, airplanes, fire trucks and trains.  

Our class works hard on using our manners, such as “please,” “thank you,” and “you’re welcome.”  Check out our monthly article for ways to encourage those manners at home.  

Reminders:

1) Please bring in a family photo if you have not done so

2) Bring in a gallon of drinking water

3) Check cubby for two changes of weather appropriate outfits 

4) make sure sunscreen is applied every morning before arrival 

Every Friday this month feel free to bring in a toy vehicle for your child to play with and show during circle time!! Any questions or concerns please send us a message on brightwheel!
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
•Classroom News•

Greetings from Toddler B, we are loving this sunny warm weather. We had so much fun learning about ocean animals for the month of July. For this month we will be learning about Transportation! How exciting is that? We will be learning about different tips of vehicles such as school buses, fire trucks, dump trucks, and so much more!
•Reminders •

· Please check your child’s cubby every day for stuff that needs to go home or for papers that need to be signed.  

· Please label your child’s water cup each week. 

· Please make sure your child always has weather appropriate clothes in their cubby.

•To Do•

If you have not already, please bring in an updated family photo. 

•Events•

August 22nd-26th international week 

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Explorer A blinked and puff! It’s August! We are excited to explore about Trains! Thank you to Pre-B for donating your old train table to us! We all love it! Congratulations to some friends that move up to Pre-C and welcome to our new friends! 
Friendly reminders: 

· Update doctor notes and weekly medication forms.

· Check cubbies for important notes and other stuff. 

Thank you so much to our generous parents for your toys/works donations to our class! Love love love

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Hello August!  It has been hot outside!  The kiddos really enjoyed water play last month.  Thank you parents for having your children dressed and ready for water play each week.  Please remember to continue applying sunscreen before dropping your child off in the mornings. This month our study will focus on transportation.  Please remember to check the lesson plans weekly to see if there is anything needed to help support the study.  International Week will be the week of August 22nd.  The children always love talking about other countries and getting to know other cultures.  We will announce soon what country we will be studying and if you have anything to help build on this, we would love to have it.  We would like to welcome our new children to the classroom and say good bye to those that have left.  We would also like to wish one friend a happy birthday this month!
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)
Hello preschool friends,

We hope everyone is enjoying their summer and staying busy.  July was a fun roaring month studying about our favorite dinosaurs.  Our studying through play will continue to progress well throughout our monthly activities, the children will continue to build on new skills daily.

August Study

This month we will focus on space adventures, for your little explorers.  We will study the planets, moon, sun, and stars/constellations.  There will be a lot of fun activities.

Our newer students are doing very well.  They seem very content and comfortable.  

Singing is always a fun part of our day.  As always, we incorporate our fun songs and dancing during circle time.  Thank you for everything and here’s to a fun August!

Wild About Pre-B (Pre-B)
Study: Zoo animals
Favorite Book: I Ain’t Gonna Paint Bo More

Favorite Activity: All the art activities and art show

Important Dates:

· August 22-26 
International Week

· September 5th
Center Closed

· September 9th
Workday for parents

Notes:

· Check your child’s cubby daily for paperwork, art activities, etc..

· Be sure to check brightwheel daily for daily report, messages, pictures

· Please bring in a new toothbrush

· We have new items on our Amazon wish list if you would like to purchase an item for the classroom

We would like to welcome all our new children and parents.  It is going to be a great and fun time!

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Pre-A Parents, 

Goodbyes are so bittersweet! 

We are transitioning into an all-new group of children this month. Our older friends are leaving us to go to kindergarten and the last of our new friends are moving up from Pre-B. We are certainly happy to have them join us and reunite with their fellow classmates who have been with us over the past 3 months. 

August will be a steady month as we learn about classroom routines and each other. One perk of preschool is that we also get to learn about ourselves and toot our own horns! 

This class is the last class your child will be attending before kindergarten, so this year is chock full of the beautiful and exquisite process of continuing that mental, emotional, physical, and social transformation into the school years. 

We like to make this transition as smooth as possible for your child. We know a happy child means a happy parent and vice versa.  Please do not hesitate to reach out with any questions or concerns. You are also invited to come for lunch, read a story, guide the children in a special project, or just come for a visit.  Please note that we will be passing out packets that need to be filled out and returned as soon as possible. After Labor Day, we will begin more letter recognition/phoneme focus and hopefully be adjusted and settled into our routines and curriculum. 

We divide the class into two alphabetical groups for lunchtime and conferences. We will let you know which teacher will be your child’s primary caregiver.  

Many parents often want to know the best way to support and academically prepare their child for kindergarten. This is organically facilitated by providing rhymes and a literacy-rich environment at home with Dr. Seuss books and books filled with play on words (onomatopoeia, repetition, tongue twisters, and so forth). One of the biggest predictors of reading readiness is the ability to hear rhymes and have a good “ear for sound.” Please see this month’s provided article on phonemic awareness. 

Please remember to sign all medication forms, (plus toothpaste and sunscreen). Make sure your child has a change of clothes (appropriate for the season). 

Please enjoy the rest of sweet summertime!
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